SCHOOLCRAFT COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Peggi Arnold, District 5 Commissioner
Commissioner Arnold stated that the most obvious characteristic in Thompson Township is the large growth in buildings and population over the past several years and the potential for its continued growth in both residents and tourism.  We have the Lake Michigan shoreline being developed into residential building sites that are being purchased by retired and professional people, making for highly desirable properties in our area.  
There is currently an option to purchase on a parcel of property located just west of the city limits for the future site of the Schoolcraft Memorial Hospital complex.  Although this is not a “sure thing”, it is a definite possibility that this may be built in our township in the future.  This facility would be classified as a critical care unit with additional outpatient services and educational opportunities offered.  The city water and sewer lines would be extended to this facility, which would make it more economically feasible for those living in the area to have these conveniences brought into their private residences.  This also could lead to an increase in residents in the township as many people find it necessary and/or comforting to be close to a hospital.   The disadvantage is that hospitals do not pay property taxes and the township would not generate any extra revenue this way.  

Tourism – There are many draws to our township and tourism should be considered as a major component of our economic future.  Focus should be on how to promote our township and bring the tourist trade into our area.  We need to continue our efforts into developing the DNR fishing access site.  The placement of a historical marker here would create another destination for tourists and we should consider expanding the project to include cleaning up the shoreline, creating a park-like setting, installing a boat launch, handicap restrooms, etc.  

Revenue & Expenses – We need to be very aware of our property tax income and personal property tax income that is being generated in our township.  With the amount of growth that is going on and the taxable value of property located in Thompson Township, we need to make sure that we are capturing as much of the tax income as possible.  The board should continue its efforts to scrutinize the yearly budget, watching for problem areas and decrease expenses whenever possible without affecting our public services.  

Blight – Commissioner Arnold agreed that there are problem areas within our township that need to be addressed.  Although these are sensitive issues, they still need to be dealt with.  A blight ordinance adopted by the township may be a consideration in the future.  

Emergency Preparedness Plan – I talked to Commissioner Arnold about the sheriff’s statement on the township Supervisor and County Commissioner being aware of this plan.  I feel that this should be a board responsibility and she suggested that we invite Tom Kitzman or Greg Aho to a future board meeting to discuss the plan and what it means to our township.  Others could also be invited such as Roger Irie, a representative from the State Fish Hatchery, our Fire Chief, etc.  We could find out where our trouble spots are, the procedures that are in place to deal with potential disasters, and what role, if any, would our township board play into the plan.

Board Effectiveness – The board needs to make all decisions, no matter how small, as a unified group.  Although there may be disagreement in some actions, the public needs to see a board that works well together and who are making sound decisions on their behalf.  All matters should come before the whole board.

